Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting July 21, 2008

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met July 21, 2008 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Dave Stafford called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Chairman Stafford called the meeting into session with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, Secretary/Treasurer Larry Haley, Jerry Cleveland, Michael Partlow, Director Pat Goran, and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon present.  Guests attending the meeting included HCWSUA employee Kathy Breffle and Hart County resident Jerry Cannady.
Approval of agenda
Mr. Stafford removed the following item from the agenda: Employee health care, retirement plans and added: ad for water technician and revisions to HCWSUA personnel policies.  Mr. Gordon also asked to remove item: potential water supply agreement with Royston.  Mr. Stafford asked for a motion to accept the agenda as revised and Mr. Haley so moved.  Mr. Partlow seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Approval of June 16th regular meeting minutes  
Mr. Carlton made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Mr. Cleveland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Financial report 
Mr. Goran briefly reviewed the financials.  Mr. Stafford raised a question about insurance on bank accounts at Pinnacle Bank.  Mr. Carlton asked Mr. Goran to discuss HCWSUA’s bank accounts’ balances with Mr. Doug Cleveland of Pinnacle Bank.  Mr. Stafford asked for a motion to accept the financials and Mr. Carlton so moved.  Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Old business

Southwestern system expansion
Mr. Goran explained to the Board that he had met with Mr. Carlton of Cobb-Vantress and David McEver of Crystal Farms regarding their facilities and how their needs might assist HCWSUA with receiving grants.

Old 29 project

Mr. Goran explained that EMI was resubmitting the necessary permits needed for this project.  Mr. Goran reminded the Board that the timing of the construction bids would have to be coordinated with the Board of Commissioners’ ability to release HCWSUA’s SPLOST funds.
Water master plan / hydraulic model status
Mr. Goran handed out EMI’s final draft of the master plan.  It was decided that each Member would compile any comments by Monday, August 11th and get them to Mr. Goran.
Proposed Savannah River Club development
Mr. Goran had no new news to report on this development.  

Revisions to County’s subdivision ordinance
Mr. Goran reported that Mr. Carlton, Mr. Stafford and he had met with Ken Brown, Jon Caime, Dan Reyen, David Leard and his supervisor. 
Annual maintenance / tapping contract
Mr. Goran indicated that the Authority had only received one bid for these services.  After some discussion about the Authority’s alternatives, it was decided that Mr. Goran and Mr. Stafford would meet with Rick Beele of Beele Pipeline to discuss his bid.  

J Bird Lane Proposal

Mr. Goran presented William O. Tucker, Inc.’s proposal for this work.  The Board agreed to accept this and present William O. Tucker, Inc. with the necessary contract for signatures.

Ad for Water Technician
Mr. Stafford presented a possible ad for this position.  After clarification of the necessary water certification needed for this position, Mr. Stafford said he would place the ad with The Hartwell Sun and surrounding area newspapers. 
Policy revisions to HCWSUA’s employee policies

Mr. Stafford asked for the Board to accept his policy changes.  Mr. Gordon explained that he was not prepared to discuss this subject since it was not on the original agenda.  It was agreed that Mr. Stafford and Mr. Goran meet with Mr. Gordon to discuss Mr. Stafford’s proposed changes.  
New business

EPD drought response modification
Mr. Goran explained that the City of Hartwell and the City of Lavonia both asked for exceptions to the drought requirements and each received modifications.  He asked the Board if they wanted HCWUSA to do the same.  The Board agreed that he should apply for the modification.

Public comments 
Mr. Cannady made a comment.
Director’s comments

None.

Members’ comments
Mr. Haley made a comment.  Mr. Stafford made a comment.
Upcoming meetings - August 18th, September 15th 
Adjournment

Mr. Cleveland made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

David Stafford, Chairman




Larry Haley, Secretary/ Treasurer
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